

Exceptional Education at the Heart of the Community

15th December 2022

Dear Parent/Carer,

I am writing to update you on the leadership of Oasis Academy Wintringham.

We are pleased to confirm that, following a competitive interview process, Ms. Stennett has accepted our offer to take up the leadership for the region.

Ms. Stennett will be leaving her role as Principal to take up the position of Oasis Regional Director for the North East (Oasis academies: Lister Park, Immingham, and Wintringham). However, she will remain working with the leadership team until a new Principal is in post.

Over the coming months Oasis will be working hard to find the next inspirational leader of the Academy. We take the recruitment process extremely seriously and it will be a very thorough process to ensure that we find the right person. We will make further announcements on this process in due course.

Ms. Stennett has been the Principal at Oasis Academy Wintringham since 2015. She took OA Wintringham from Requires Improvement to Good, and the students continue to make improved progress. In 2019, the Academy was in the top 25 schools nationally for similar schools with a progress 8 score of +0.14. This improvement is reflected in the number of parents/carers who now wish to send their child to the Academy, leaving the Academy in a stronger position than when she first took up this role in 2015.

During Ms. Stennett's interview the panel were impressed with her uncompromising dedication to ensuring that every child receives the very best opportunities whatever their starting point, and her ideas for how we take our provision forward in the region. We look forward to welcoming her when she takes up her post following the February half term holiday.

I am sure that you will join me in congratulating Ms. Stennett and wishing her all the best in her new role.

Yours sincerely

Philip Beaumont

National Director (Secondary) Oasis Community Learning

Oasis Community Learning

a: Interchurch House, 35-41 Lower Marsh, Waterloo, SE1 7RL t: 0207 921 4200 e: ocl@oasisuk.org f: 0207 921 4201